[image: image24.png]



[image: image1.png]wil=nlwortTh

Nursery School and
Children’'s Centre



[image: image21.jpg]N




[image: image22.png]abcdef
ahLJkL
mnopqr

stuvwx



[image: image23.jpg]



[image: image2.jpg]



Parents’ Booklet April 2020
Cassland Road, Hackney, London E9 5BY

Telephone:  020 8985 3491 option 1
Visit our website - www.wentworth.hackney.sch.uk
SETTLING IN YOUR CHILD

Your Keyperson is:......................
Day 1

Date  .........................................
Arrive  .....................................  (time)

Parent/Carer stays with child throughout.
Leave at  ..................................  (time)

Day 2

Parent/Carer leaves child for approximately 10 minutes.

Day 3

Parent/Carer leaves child for between 30-45 minutes, based on the 

needs of your.

Day 4, 5 (and maybe longer)

The time the parent/carer leaves the child will be gradually increased.

I have read and understood the arrangements for settling in my child.

Signature  ................................................................................

Date  ..........................................

Welcome!
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A very warm welcome and look forward to learning in partnership with you and your child.  The photos and names of all our team are on our  notice board just inside the entrance to our nursery. We aim to be a community of learners where research and reflection inform all that we do. Where education is seen as a life-long experience in collaboration with key parties including: parents/carers, staff, families and the local and international community. 
We see curiosity and investigation, play, communication and creativity as fundamental to children’s development as competent thinkers and learners.
Ben Hasan, Headteacher
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Our School

We have a twenty place provision for two year olds, twelve in the morning and eight in the afternoon. 

Every 3-4 year old  child is entitled to 15 hours of provision each week.  This will be delivered as soon as your child is settled into the nursery.
30 hour nursery provision
We provide 30 hours free nurery education in relation to the Government’s criteria. To check eligibility please use the Government’s website, details below: 
Parents/carers if eligible, will receive an eleven digit number which they must bring into the nursery along with their National Insurance Number.  


https://www.childcarechoices.gov.uk 
Extended Day Provision (for three to four year olds only)
Once your child is settled you may wish to access extended day provision. This includes a healthy breakfast from 8am-8.30am which is £5.00 per session ; and or tea provision which is from 3.30pm-6pm at £20.00 per session. Please note extended day will be prioritized to working parents/carers. 
Term Time

The school is open during normal terms.  A list of holiday dates is printed at the back of this booklet as well as being on our website.

Key People
One member of our team will be the keyperson for you and your child.  They will play an important role in settling your child into the nursery and monitoring his or her progress. The keyperon will develop a particular relationship with your child and be your first port of call should you have any questions or concerns. However, we work very closely as a team and any one of us is available at any time to answer your questions.
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Parents’/Carers Suggestions

We value parents’ opinions and rely on your knowledge and experience of your child to help us get to know their individual needs.  Please let one of us know  of any significant experiences or interests, no matter how trivial you may think it is, concerning your child; so we can use that information to further enhance her/his learning.  Equally  we will always try to let you know about significant observations regarding your child. Once your child has started we will let you know how you can access an online platform to view your child’s learning and indeed contribute to it! For our Two year olds we use special books to highlight significant progress of your child.  We aim to work in partnership with parents/carers, with your child’s  wellbeing and educational development as our goals.

Complaints

If at any time there is anything you are unhappy about,  please see initially your child’s keyworker and if not resolved please make an appointment to see the Headteacher.  If he is unable to resolve the issue, please contact our chair of Governor’s by submitting a written note to the school office, who will ensure your concern is presented to our Chair of Governors.  We are confident, however, that so long as we ensure a transparent channel of communication, you and your child will have a very productive learning journey with us.
Children Centre 
Wentworth Nursery School and Children’s Centre operates in two buildings.  Granard House is open for 48 weeks of the year from 9.00 am to 5.00 pm and provides a range of services for families of young children.  These services include health, ‘Stay and Play’ for under 3s, holiday play scheme, and family learning courses.  Pick up a copy of the Children’s Centre timetable from the reception desks in either of our buildings or go onto our website. www.wentworth.hackney.sch.uk  
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Equalities
We work very hard in the nursery to make sure that EVERY child, boy or girl, regardless of race, religion or culture gets an equal chance to develop fully.  All children are equal in our esteem and affection. We are totally opposed to any form of prejudic.  We avoid sexual or racial stereotyping and encourage every child to have a positive image of themselves and respect for others.  No form of prejudice is tolerated within the school and as such, any display of such behaviour will be addressed swiftly.  We see the rich variety of cultures in our community as a positive asset to your children’s education.
Special Educational Needs and Disability
We recognise that every child has individual learning needs but when a child has more difficulty learning than other children developmentally, they may have  a special educational need or disability, or SEND for short.  Our SENCo (special educational needs co-ordinator) is Ben Hasan. Please do not hesitate to have a chat with Ben should you have any questions. 
As part of our provision to support all children’s development we have a speech and language therapist who works with us for two days a week. 
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Starting in the Nursery

We aim to make the move from home to nursery as gradual as possible.  We do need your help with this and ask you to set aside some time to spend with us when your child is starting in the nursery.  We feel this is important for various reasons;  for the child to get to know and trust new adults and children, for you to be able to see how the nursery works and to be familiar with the things that your child will talk about at home, and for you to be able to tell us about your child.

We feel it is important for parents and carers to always tell the child when they are leaving, and to say goodbye.  Never ‘disappear’ while your child is distracted as this can contribute to your child feeling anxious or confused.  Our experience has shown that it is important not to rush this stage.  For a brief summary of the settling in process, look inside the front cover of this booklet.
At 3.25 over sixty adults arrive simultaneously to collect their children.  It can get very congested in our rather small building, so please relax and be patient!  No prams/pushchairs are allowed to be brought into the reception area as there is not enough space.
Times

Morning session:  8.30  – 11.25 am

Afternoon session:  12.30 – 3.25 pm
30 hours: 4 days 8.30 – 3.25 pm plus one half day either 8.30 – 11.25 OR 12.30 – 3.25
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Please ensure you  keep to the school times, so that your child can take full advantage of their session at the nursery and therefore engage in high quality learning.  We allocate a member of staff to supervise the door for the first 15 minutes of each session.  The door is closed at 8.45 and 12.40.  When you bring your child in, support them in finding their name, choose a book to take home, and spend some time with them in the nursery and show them the wonderful learning opportunities that are available to the children in the nursery. 
Children should be brought and collected by an adult.  Children under six teen years of age are not old enough to take responsibility for a nursery child. Any child who is not collected on time and thirty minutes has lapsed with no contact with any fmaily member the school will contact social services. 

Mobile Phones
No-one; staff, parents or visitors are  allowed to use a mobile phone inside either of our buildings.   Please help us keep children safe by following the policy and letting staff know if you see anyone using a phone. 

Attendance

We expect children to attend school every day unless there is a good reason, for example if  they are ill.  If, for some reason, your child will not be coming to the nursery, please let us know.  If you do not, someone from Wentworth will phone you.  If your child has been absent for 2 days and we have not had any contact from you we will come and visit; this is part of our safeguarding procedures.    Please ensure we have a mimimum of 2 contact numbers. Making regular attendance a top priority at this early stage helps to set the pattern for your child’s educational career.  In order to reward and encourage excellent attendance we have the names of all children with 100% attendance for every half term  published in our newsletter.
Teaching and Learning

We aim to provide a caring and stimulating learning environment in which your child can develop as fully as possible.  We recognise that every child is different and so  we are keen to utilise children’s interests to contribute to enhancing their learning. Do tell us what your child is interested in, we want to know! 
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Activities within the nursery cover the full range of the Early Years Foundation Stage Curriculum, and include communication and language, literacy, mathematics, science, technology, humanities, creative development and physical development.
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We plan activities around  children’s interests, the curriculum and through visitors to our nursery such as musicians or artists.  At the end of every week we provide a summary of the children’s learning on the school’s website under the ‘Headteacher’s blog. We welcome any questions you may have about the curriculum.
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As well as developing children’s knowledge and skills, we are passionate about children’s personal, social and emotional development.  They learn to share, understand  what is acceptable and unacceptable behaviour, ability to make choices and sustain concentration.  They also learn to form relationships with other children and adults.

Young children learn best when they actually experience something, rather than being told about it.  In the nursery we try to provide them with as many different hands on, motivating adn challenging experiences as possible.. 
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Most activities in the nursery are open-ended and all children who wish to can take part either immediately or at a later time.  
However, there are certain regular activities like such as  some cooking sessions and working with real tools which require smaller numbers of children and consequently it may not be possible for children to take part immediately. 
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Educational Visits

We aim to provide regular educational visits for our children, these may be to local places such as to the post office or supermarket or futher afield such as to the Royal Academy of Art or The Horniman Museum.   
Children with English as an Additional Language

Children who know their own language well will learn English during their time at the nursery.

The staff will help them in every way possible, but your children will learn more quickly if you encourage them to talk to you in your own language at home.

We feel it is important for the children to know that we value their home language.  This is one of the ways in which we share our rich variety of cultures.
Library and Home Learning
Please make sure your child does borrow books, as sharing books with the family at home is enjoyable and valuable.  

Writing Names

These are the letter shapes we use when writing your child’s name, and this is the way they will be taught to write at their next school.  We only use capital letters for the first letter of their name.

Assessment

During your child’s time in the nursery we will be monitoring and recording their progress.  Your child’s keyperson will meet with you each term to discuss progress and share observations with you.  Together, you will agree on some learning priorities for your child.  At the end of the child’s time in the nursery we will complete a written report, which is sent to the Primary school they transfer to.  During the course of the academic year you will be able to see your child’s progress online, we will inform you as to how you can access your child’s records.
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Boundaries
We have three basic rules in the nursery.  Children must not do anything that might hurt themselves, hurt other children or cause unnecessary damage to equipment.

Whenever we ask children not to do something we always explain why, eg ‘please don’t run inside as you might bump into someone and hurt them or yourself’.
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If a child’s behaviour is unacceptable and they do not respond to adult intervention, then we might ask them to sit by themselves for a short time.  If they still do not respond, they may be brought to the Headteacher’s office to sit and reflect.  If this happens, we will let you know.

Clothes

Do send your child in easily washable clothes; please do not send your child in new clothes that they feel they cannot explore the nursery freely.  If paint does get on your child’s clothes, soak them for a while just in water, and then wash with soap or soap powder NOT detergent which tends to set the stain. Please ensure your child has wheely boots for the winter and coat as appropriate. 

PE Bags
We will provide your child with a PE bag which you can purchase for £4.50 and keep or we will loan you one.  Please ensure that your child has spare set of clothes in these bags at all times.

In summer children need to be protected from the sun.  They should not wear sleeveless clothes or strappy tops.  Every child needs a hat to keep the sun off their heads and faces.  Shoes need to be well fitting with low heels.  Slip on shoes or flip flop sandals are dangerous when children are running and climbing, and must not be worn for school.
It is very important that all your child’s clothes are clearly marked with their name.

Jewellery is not suitable for school.  Apart from the risk of getting lost or spoilt, when children are taking part in vigorous physical activities, as they do at Wentworth, jewellery is dangerous.  Consequently, the only jewellery that is allowed at school is stud earrings.  Any other jewellery will be removed from children and kept in the office for your collection.
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Health and safety
Please make sure that the phone numbers and address we have for contacting you are kept up to date, as we will need them if your child is ill or has had an accident at the nursery.

The school will consider administering pres scribed medication, should this apply to your child, please see the Headteacher. If your child is allergic to anything, or has any medical condition that might affect him/her in the nursery we need to know.

 
Safeguarding children 
All staff have been trained to be alert to any possible signs of child abuse.  If they have any concerns, even the slightest suspicion, they must share them with the Headteacher.  The Headteacher must report any significant concerns to Social Services.  School staff do not investigate, judge or make decisions, but we have a duty to pass information on, regardless of relationships we may have with parents or carers.  Although we value our relationships with parents and carers, and work hard to establish them, the protection of children takes precedence over all other issues. 
If you have any questions on this subject, please see the Headteacher, who is happy to discuss these matters and a summary of our safeguarding policy  is included in your pack.  The policy is also on the Parent’s Noticeboard and on the website. The designated safeguarding person at Wentworth Nursery School and Children’s Centre is the Headteacher (Ben Hasan).

Online Safety

The school only uses recognised educational websites to extend children’s learning; all engagement with websites is always done with a member of staff. We advise parents/carers that children’s  images should not be used on any social media platform unless they have the consent from the respective parent/carer concerned. 
Sex Education

We believe that questions about the way bodies work, including those about sex and reproduction, should be answered as they arise, in an honest and accurate way.
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Celebrations and Festivals

With your permission we like to celebrate the children’s birthdays in the nursery.  We are very conscious of the damage that sweet things do to children’s teeth and general health, so we have a pretend cake for the child to blow out.  If you want to bring some food for your child to share with the other children, please bring a few pieces of fruit.

We also celebrate various festivals.  Each year we celebrate Christmas, Easter, Chinese New Year and other festivals that are representative of our children and staff.  Whatever the celebration we present it wihtin the context that this is what some people celebrate and recognise that the widening of children’s understanding of their world contributes to a more cohesive community. 
Volunteering  in the Nursery
If you have any spare time once your child is settled in, we really enjoy having parents working with the children in the nursery.  Please see your child’s keyworker for further information. 
[image: image18.jpg]



Lunches

The children that stay all day are provided with a well-balanced hot meal.  The cost is £2.00 per day, £10.00 per week, but some  families maybe  entitled to free dinners.  If you think you might be eligible, please go to the Hackney Learning Trust website www.learningtrust.co.uk and register to get your child a free school meal.
If there are any foods that your child should not eat, for medical or religious reasons, please tell us.  All our meat is halal.
Food and Toys

Please don’t let your child bring food or toys from home into the nursery as they create problems of sharing and toys can get lost or broken.  Often children go home with bits and pieces from the nursery in their pockets.  We understand this so please don’t be embarassed about bringing them back.  We’ll be very grateful.

Useful Things to Bring

Children love seeing photographs of themselves and their family.  If you can spare a recent photograph please bring one when they start at the nursery.  We will put the image on our family board or world map. Equally you can email such images to the school.
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The Next Steps for Your Child
All children  who are four before August 31st will be offered the chance of starting  at a Primary school in the September after their fourth birthday.
Children transfer to a wide variety of local schools.  We believe that having positive links with the schools they transfer to helps the child and its family make the transition as smoothly as possible.  Sometimes Reception class teachers from our nearby Primary Schools visit Wentworth to meet transferring pupils during their last term  at nursery school and we arrange visits to them.  We are constantly working on expanding and improving these links.

We expect that by the end of their time at Wentworth the children will be confident, independent, thoughtful and considerate learners ready for the next step of their educational career.

Finally

We are looking forward to working with you and your child to make the time at Wentworth happy and rewarding.  Please don’t hesitate to ask us about any questions you may have, however small they may seem.  Don’t forget to visit our website for more information – www.wentworth.hackney.sch.uk
Term dates – April 20 – July 21
Summer Term 2020

Start of Term: Monday 20 April 

INSET day: Monday 20 April

Children return Tuesday 21 April 

Friday 8 May closed for May Day Bank holiday

Half Term: Monday 25 May – Friday 29 May 

Last day of term: Friday 17July (school finishes at 11.25 am)
Autumn Term 2020

Start of Term: Thursday 3 September 

INSET days: Thursday 3rd  Friday 4th  September and Friday 23rd October
Children return: Monday 7 September 

Half Term: Monday 26 October – Friday 30 October 2020

Last day of term: Friday 18 December (school finishes at 11.25 am)
Spring Term 2021

Start of Term: Monday 04 January

INSET day: Monday 04 January

Children return Tuesday 05 January

Half Term: Monday 15 February – Friday 19 February 

Last day of term: Friday 01 April (school finishes at 11.25 am).

Summer Term 2021

Start of Term: Monday 19 April

INSET day: Monday 19 April

Children return Tuesday 20 April 

Half Term: Monday 31 May – Friday 04 June 

Last day of term: Friday 23 July (school finishes at 11.25 am).

GOVERNORS 
The Governing body of the school consists of:

Headteacher: 
Ben Hasan
Governors appointed by the Borough of Hackney: 

Chair of Governors:  Sally Lindsay-German & Chair of Finance Committee and Governor responsible for SEND and Safeguarding)
Larissa Pople: Vice Chair (Chair of Curriculum Committee)
Staff Governor

Farzana Chowdhury
Elected by the parents of Wentworth:

Larissa Pople
Damien Hanns

Hannah Gregory

Gemma Robinson

Theresa Boakye

Co-Opted Governors:

Dr Heather Charles

Katrin Karlsdottir

They always welcome your opinions and points of view about the nursery.
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